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after the MIST-CBR, which is funded by the Department of State Hospitals, and 
has served over 50 individuals since July 2018.   

Further, the ODR Housing program serves individuals who are 
incarcerated in the County jail, homeless, and/or have a mental health disorder.  
This program helps people transition to interim housing upon release from 
incarceration and connects them with permanent supportive housing.  Since 
August 2016, 1,262 homeless clients have been served by ODR Housing.  
Recently, at your Board's direction, the ODR has prioritized diverting pregnant 
women from the jails to the community with supportive services and housing 
provided by ODR.   

The Law Enforcement Assisted Diversion is another community 
diversion program that aims to reduce recidivism and increase public safety by 
providing those at high risk to repeat narcotics or prostitution offenses with 
housing, mental health and substance use treatment, and supportive services.   

All of the ODR's community-based programs serve those who are 
homeless and have a serious mental health disorder.  The cost of these programs 
is between $25,000-$35,000 per person, per year.  Over the next 9 to 12 months, 
the ODR will explore the number of justice-involved individuals who could 
potentially be diverted from incarceration and into ODR programs.  At that time, 
the ODR will be able to make further cost estimates.    

From the ODR's perspective, the Initiative authorizes the COC to 
engage in efforts that are duplicative of those that the ODR is currently taking to 
create alternatives to incarcerations for the targeted populations.  The ODR is 
willing to work with the COC on its current efforts to divert and improve re-entry 
into the community.  However, the ODR believes that granting the COC authority 
to engage in such efforts on its own would be inefficient and unnecessarily costly 
to the County.  

If you have questions concerning this matter, please contact me, 
Senior Assistant County Counsel Judy W. Whitehurst at (213) 974-1921, or 
Senior Deputy County Counsel Gina Eachus at (213) 974-1832. 
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c: Honorable Jim McDonnell, Sheriff  
 Sachi A. Hamai, Chief Executive Officer 

Celia Zavala, Executive Officer, Board of Supervisors 
Brian Williams, Executive Director Civilian Oversight Commission 
Judge Peter Espinoza, Director of the Office of Diversion and Re-Entry 
Max Huntsman, Inspector General 
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